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Join the Chet Gibson Memorial Cruise, Potluck &  
Dance Party December 10
Join up in Portage Bay for the Chet Gibson Memorial Light 
Boat Event, Saturday, December 10 @ 6 p.m., for a cruise 
twice around Lake Union (monitor VHF 9). Following the 
Chet Gibson Cruise, join members at 8 p.m. for the Electric 
Christmas Ball, potluck and dance party, on the 3rd deck, 
featuring the music of our House Rockin’ Three Sheets Blues 
Band! 

QCYC Predicted log race winners & supporters

We had a great season. Dave Padgett won the Skipper of the Year a 
highlight and he won the Flag Officer’s Race/Rally. Ken Klett and 
Marv Elbon received the Vice Commodore plaque. Steve Farber 
with Rear Commodore, Doug Genord, won 3rd overall plaque. 
Commodore Michelle Bedner received the secretary plaque. Vice 
Commodore Michael Day won 4th place overall. Rear Commodore 
Doug Genord received the treasurer’s plaque for 5th overall. 

Posted by Bob Lindal, Regatta Power Chair

Thanks to Member Elves for Mainstation Holiday Décor
Thanks to your many volunteer elves for holiday decorations 
at the Mainstation! Second deck trees have a new design this 
year. Don’t miss seeing our new Children’s Snowman tree 
and Nutcracker/Kitchen tree. Queen City is very fortunate to 
have such talented and creative members!

Dave Padgett Wins Predicted Log Race Skipper of the Year

QCYC member, the late Chet Gibson & the highlight

Thanks to Member Elves

DECEMBER 2022Get updates at www.qcyc.orgVOLUME 86, NUMBER 10

1



2

41
8 

wo
rd

s, 
66

 li
ne

s
28

6 
wo

rd
s, 

47
 li

ne
s

FLYER
3” x 4”

Posted by Michele Bedner, Commodore

Save the Dates for Festive Holiday Events
Commodore’s Report

Let the Holidays begin! A big thank you to 
all volunteers who helped decorate Queen 
City Yacht Club mainstation! Our Club looks 
amazing and is ready for all the merriment that 
will occur at QCYC December events. Speaking 
of merriment, check out the QCYC December 
calendar. Queen City has a number of events 
that are sure to fill you with holiday cheer! 
Save the dates:
Seafair Holiday Cruise, Sunday,  
December 4th. This heartwarming event 
has individual skippers volunteering their 
boats to take adults with developmental and 
intellectual disabilities, chaperons and QCYC 
member dock elves for a short cruise. Reach 
out to Chair Val Ohlstrom at vohlstrom@
comcast.net to volunteer (Val has been working 
for weeks to ensure a great experience for all) 
Tarettes Captains Dinner, December 6th. 
Enjoy a prime rib & salmon buffet & music by 
Desolation Sounds at $40 per person. Thanks 
to Mary Jo Svendsen as chair for this festive 
traditional dinner. 
Children’s Holiday Party, December 10, 11 
a.m. -1 p.m. Members’ children, grandchildren, 
nieces, and nephews are invited for Santa’s 
arrival by boat, crafts, refreshments & a 
magician! Thanks to chairs, Chris & Julia 
Ramos -- Sign-up at queencity.org .

80th Chet Gibson Memorial Light Boat 
Cruise, Potluck (BYOB) & Dance Party, 
December 10, 6 p.m. - Thanks to event chair, 
Chuck Gould, for organizing this traditional 
event! No advance sign-up required. 
Bring on your festival look, for a social hour 
& Regular Meeting, December 14 - Time 
to get out your beautiful or ugly holiday 
sweaters and hats. Rumor has it that awards 
may be given for ‘The Most Festive Frock’, 
‘ The Most Totally Tacky’ and ‘Most Gaudy 
and Glittery’. No holiday attire, no problem! 

Ice cream and cookies served following 
Regular Meeting. And that is no rumor!​ 
QCYC Annual New Year’s Eve Party -- 
‘All that Glitters’ – Saturday, December 31 
6:30 - 12 a.m. . 
Enjoy Willie’s festive buffet featuring Prime 
Rib and Lobster. Dance to the music of 
Soul Siren. Champagne Toast at 9 pm and 
midnight. Cocktail attire or fun costume 
attire. $65 per person. Sign-up at queencity.
org. Thanks to event chairs, Susan & Ray 
Rebello.

Wishing all Members and their families a  
safe and joyous holiday season!

Commodore Michele & 
PC Dave Bedner at the 

Meydenbauer Bay Yacht Club
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Kim Nance

Posted by Margaret Krows, Commodore
And just like that, three years of serving on the QCYC Bridge are over! At the beginning I thought becoming a past commodore was an 
eternity away, and now that it is around the corner, my feelings are bittersweet. I look forward to a simpler calendar; however, being part of the 
leadership team for this great club has been enriching. I am glad to still have a place on the Board of Trustees and the nominating committee. I 
will miss the parking space.

The editor limits the length of articles here, so I can’t thank everyone who has supported me and served Queen City in such a small space. 
My husband, Dave, of course, has been my most faithful cheerleader, advisor, and sympathetic listener. Captains Marcia Bailey and Valerie 
Ohlstrom oversaw implementing Covid-19 vaccination requirements imposed by the State of Washington, which was a huge help to me. I 
asked all the committee chairs to send me lists of members who worked with them so I could send individual invitations to the Commodore’s 
thank-you party. There were so many volunteer names that it became impractical to do so. That is a good dilemma to have! Everyone is invited 
September 18th, 2:00 - 4:00. Please note the invitation in this newsletter and join Dave and me so we can thank you personally.

I do have to recognize Fleet Captains Brian and Christy Tobin Presser and Brian and Natalie Elert for the successful summer cruise they 
planned. They have been creative and fun and took great pride in their roles as Fleet Captains. The major event chairs: Opening Day - Tracy 
and Wendy Redding; Memorial Day - Tim and Nadeane Rutledge; July 4th - Paul and Stephanie Arthur; Labor Day - Chuck and Jan Gould, 
Greg Bolin and Janet Atkins, and Dave and Lynn Hancock deserve special recognition. The New Year’s Eve party had to be cancelled, but Tim 
and Krissy Connolly had everything prepared and I commend them for their work. I am grateful for each one who answered my request to 
take on these significant tasks.

Since First Gentleman Dave would probably be better at planning a barbeque than a Commodore’s Ball, I am indebted to Karleen Reed, 
Vivian Johnson, Past Commodore Sandy Werner, and Kitt Day for spearheading the committee for the upcoming grand soirée that honors 
Commodore Michele and P/C Dave Bedner October 1. They are planning a magical evening.

We didn’t quite make the goal of getting back to normalcy after the pandemic, but the state of Queen City Yacht Club is sound. Membership 
is at capacity and all ongoing projects are in good hands. The building and marina facilities, Club finances, and bar are tended lovingly by the 
most conscientious member teams. The 520 committee is well prepared for all of the bureaucratic details that are delaying construction. Office 
Manager extraordinaire, Elise Ochs, Chef Willie and Peg, and devoted custodian, Francisco Morales, faithfully tend to the life of the Club 
beyond the scope of our volunteers. 

 I give heartfelt thanks to the Board of Trustees and Vice Commodore Bedner, Rear Commodore Day, Treasurer Carlson, Secretary Wood, and 
P/C Grimm and P/C McGillin for their wise counsel. I leave office with every confidence that the incoming Board of Trustees and Bridge will 
have a successful term for 2022-2023 and the future is bright.

Thanks for a great ‘almost normal’ year and bright future

Commodore Krows & PC Dave Krows in the Bainbridge 
Island July 4th parade

Past & Present Commodores on the dock at
Roche Harbor



Vice Commodore Michael Day

Vice Commodore’s Report

Thanks to Member Elves for Mainstation Holiday Décor 
Posted by Michael Day, Vice Commodore

Posted by Tom Wilson, VESC Co-Chair
Another VESC Milestone at the Mainstation
The Vessel Electrical Safety 
Committee (VESC) is celebrating 
another milestone in electrical safety 
at Queen City Yacht Club. The four 
old Ensign pedestals on the U dock 
in front of the Clubhouse have been 
replaced with new Eaton Lighthouse 
pedestals. These pedestals contain 
ten 30 amp shorepower outlets with 
30mA GFEP circuit breakers and four 
20 amp service outlets with 5mA 
GFCI protection.
Besides Ground Fault electrical 
safety, two bonus objectives were 
also accomplished. We were able to 
move the pedestals one foot further 
away from the edge of the dock to 
reduce the risk of vessels hitting 
them when docking. And the new 
sensor-controlled LED lights on the 
pedestals not only look great they 
provide light inside the pedestal so 
you can see the outlets to insert your 
plug and they illuminate the dock 

area for safe walking. 
VESC would like to thank P/C Terron 
Lindholme, P/C Margaret Krows, 
Commodore Michele Bedner, V/C 
Mike Day and R/C Doug Genord for 
their budgetary and moral support 
for this project. We also would like to 
thank Elmecco Electrical contractors 
for the excellent workmanship on the 

installation. 
VESC does not plan to sit on our 
laurels and we look forward to the 
next phase of upgrading the Portage 
Bay Reciprocal slips and Work slips 
with Ground Fault protection. The 
exact location of new pedestals 
on Dock 3 depends on the 520 
project. However, since it takes at 
least six months for pedestals to 
be manufactured, VESC has been 
authorized to proceed with decisions 
about the quantity and configuration 
of the pedestals so we can get our 
order in the Que for delivery in late 
spring of 2023.
The VESC Team includes: P/C Dick 
McGrew, Co-Chair, Tom Wilson, Co-
Chair, P/C Terron Lindholme, Rodger 
McKinley, Miguel Suarez, Duane 
Engle, Pete Collins, Craig Wilbour 
and Rico Adams.

New shore power pedestals at the Mainstation
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Posted by Michele Bedner, Vice Commodore 
What an amazing Summer we have had for cruising! I hope all members have had an opportunity to get out on the water to enjoy 
their favorite cruising destinations. If not, there is still plenty of time in September and beyond to enjoy boating. Speaking of 
cruising, our Co-Fleet Captains Brian and Christy Presser and Brian and Natalie Elert did a fantastic job planning and executing the 
Summer Cruise! Everyone in attendance had a super fun time!

With September upon us, Queen City will be getting back into the routine of meetings, events and socials. September 28th is Change 
of Watch, which means this is my last article as Vice Commodore before moving into the role of Commodore. I would like to take 
this opportunity to thank all the members who volunteered this past year! These members shared both their time and talents for 
the benefit of QCYC! Their participation not only kept the club running, it is what makes QCYC the great club that it is. A special 
thanks to the following Chairs:

• Thank you to House Co-Chairs Gordy Foote and Jimmy Damery who have done a phenomenal job maintaining our facilities.
• Thanks to Docks Co-Chairs Chuck Gould, Eric Lindbeck, Dick Dow and Ron Stevenson who with great diligence and attention to 

detail have worked tirelessly to preserve QCYC’s most valuable asset.
• Thanks to Moorage Chair Dan Heffernan for an outstanding job managing the slip assignments in our marina.
• Outstation Chairs Eric and Barbara Wood deserve recognition for being excellent stewards of our Bainbridge Outstation. 
• Kudos go to Annual Chair Colleen Rutten for her huge effort each year in producing a high quality Annual. 
• Thanks are also in order for Advertising Chair John Steckler along with Pete Delaunay and Brian Elert for selling advertising that 

makes the QCYC Annual near self-sustaining and the monthly print/online Bilge Pump completely self-sustaining.
• Many thanks to VESC Co-Chairs Tom Wilson and PC Dick McGrew along with other VESC inspectors who spent endless hours 

ensuring our marina is safe from errant electrical discharge.

I want to also thank Commodore Margaret and PC Dave Krows for their support and guidance this past year. A big thank you to 
Vice Commodore Elect Michael and Kitt Day for their enthusiasm and valuable contributions. Many thanks to Treasurer Joyce 
Carlson who has a wealth of financial knowledge that she is always willing to share. Thank you to Secretary Woods for your 
impeccable minutes and sense of humor. Thanks are also in order to the Board, Planning and Finance, Club Manager Kyle Bixby 
and our very capable Office Manager, Elise Ochs. Lastly, thanks to the many members who have volunteered, but not previously 
mentioned above.

In closing, I would like to invite all members to check out the QCYC Calendar where there are new events listed for October and 
beyond. These events include a Friday Night Social on October 7th, New Member Mainstation Orientation on October 8th, Dinghy 
Cruise on October 8th, Oktoberfest Cruise October 21st -23rd along with a ‘Nightmare Before Christmas’ themed Halloween Party 
on October 29th.

I am looking forward to serving as your Commodore in the coming year!

Thanks to all who made our club great this year 

V/C Michele and PC Dave Bedner
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It is the holiday season, that special time 
of year. We start thinking of it weeks in 
advance in anticipation. There are so many 
memories about to be made. It is the time 
of year when friends and family pile into 
each other’s homes. Outcome the hide-
a-beds, the cots, and the air mattresses. 
Favorite dishes and elaborate meals are 
prepared. Rumpled sleepy little ones take 
it all in, going to bed too late or getting up 
too early. It is a fantastic time, a magical 
time.

But we all know that it does not happen 
magically. All of the sensations, memories, 
and moments happen because someone is 
creating the opportunity for the moment. 
It can be as elaborate as an over-the-top 
display of lights and inflatables or as 
simple as an unexpected hot piece of toast 
with jam in the morning.

Someone made it happen. At times we are 
surrounded by so many efforts, big and 
small, that there is just a little bit of lift – 
and it is magical. We are transported.

You know the Club is a bit like the 
holidays all year round and it gets 
a little extra juice in December and 
Opening Day weekend. Just look 
at the calendar. It is packed with 
all types of events. Stop by the 
clubhouse. It is decorated for the 
season, and it will be redecorated 

for New Year’s Eve.

Take a step back just a bit and you can see 
that this has been happening for generations 
now. Some of our more senior members (by 
number of course) ran around this club as 
kids. Whether you are a first, second, or third 
generation member this is a wonderful time 
at the mainstation. With our investments it 
should be for generations to come.

Again, this year, the decorations have  
been hung with creativity and an eye for 
detail. The décor and events sit on top of a 
solid foundation of sustainable finance,  
a well-run house, and diligent event 
planning. Collectively, they stitch together an 
environment in loose coordination to create 
the opportunity for memorable moments. 
These efforts are why Kitt and I love going to 
the clubhouse.

It’s magical at times, but not by magic. Kitt 
and I appreciate the efforts of the QCYC 
members that do what they can when they 
can. Happy holidays!



The Nightmare Before Christmas hit the 
Halloween Party hard this year. Many 
Sallys and Jacks appeared in amazing 
costumes and even the notorious Oogie 
Boogie showed up. Zero (aka Janet 
Atkins) and the Harlequin Demon (aka 
Greg Bolin) co-chaired the event and 
Greg once again was the force behind the 
“Witches’ Brew” and the beer keg, Yay! 
Thank you, Kyle so much for managing 
the bar liquor. Where would be without 
you? Sober I guess. 

Chef Willie created an Addictive BBQ 
“ body” that was the highlight of the 
evening with his display of edibles 
replete with “brains” and spice cake for 
dessert. 

Many thanks to The Three Sheet Blues 
Band for their blues dance music that 
rocked the house. These events are 
a great success because of you - our 
members - who are ready and willing to 
shake a leg and have fun. 

 Last and most importantly, a shout out 
to the many hands that volunteered to 
put on this event; thank you so much 
Jan and Chuck Gould, Susan and Mike 
Burke, Mark Vanderwall, and our lovely 
cat bartender Sherry Weiss and bartender 
Sandy Smith, and also Francisco “Freddy 
Krueger” who set us up to party. Here’s 
to you Tara and Jay Giese for dancing 
the night away with us. It was a howling 
good time. 

Posted by Janet Atkins, Halloween Party Chair
Halloween Party was a Howling Good Time!

Nightmare before Christmas Crew Thanks to Halloween Party chairs Janet Atkins & 
Greg Bolin

Halloween Party was fun for everyone
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Theresa Wilson, President , Wendy Delaunay, Vice President , Debbie 
Foote, Secretary, Wendy Redding, Treasurer, Trustees: Kathy Dow, Shirley 

Rogers, Mary Jo Svendsen, Mary Weale, Barbara Wilson, Karen Klett

A great time was had by all at this year’s Steak 
Fry. Approximately 50 club members shared 
a delicious steak dinner and then danced the 
night away to Desolation Sounds playing 
Country Western and rock-n-roll music.  I 
want to thank all who made this event a 
success.   I especially want to thank Dan and 
Kimberly Heffernan and Wendy DeLaunay 
who came early to help prep food and set-up 
when they weren’t planning to attend the 
event.
The first Tarettes General Membership 
Meeting is on Sat, 10/22. Please join us for 
Willie’s Saturday Breakfast at 9:30 am, 
followed by the meeting at 10:30 am.   The 
Tarettes 75th Anniversary video will be shown 
following regular business. 

Want to get together with the gals? Well, here 
are a couple opportunities.  Tarettes’ Friday 
Lunch & Games and/or read and discuss a 
book with the Tarettes’ Book Club. Contact the 
Book Club Chair, Kathy Dow at 425-417-8086 
for dates/times.
This Quarter join the Tarettes at these 
upcoming events: 
- WIC Luncheon at Poulsbo Yacht Club,
Thursday, 10/13, RSVP to Barbara Wilson @ 
206-276-3874. 
- QCYC Fused Glass Burgee or Christmas 
Ornaments making class with Wine Tasting on 
Sat, 11/5 @ 2pm 
- Bingo & Pizza is on Fri, 11/18 @ 6pm.  
Sign up for the Fused Glass class and Bingo 
will be on the QCYC Calendar soon.   

These are just a few of the Tarettes sponsored 
events coming up this year.  You can find all of 
these events and more on the QCYC Calendar.  
Come join in the fun with the Tarettes this 
year by planning, hosting or attending one of 
these events.  It is a great way to get to know 
your fellow Tarettes and share your time and 
talents.
Do you know someone who is ill, had surgery, 
who has passed away, or just needs a cheer 
up? Please contact our Sunshine Chair, Diane 
Prestebak, at 206-909-4427. The month of 
September, Diane sent a sympathy or get well 
cards to Theresa Wilson, Dave Bedner, Tom 
Sweaney Ange Lique Kroller, Jim Damery, Joie 
Roehl and Margaret Krows.

2022-2023 Tarettes Officers

Steak Fry Fun and More Fun & Games to Come
Posted by Theresa Wilson, Tarettes President 
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Under new ownership but
still dedicated to assisting
our customers with making
every day on the water
trouble free.

LLCLLCGALLERY MARINE ENGINE LLC

4th of July: Race to Independence
Posted by Steph and Paul Arthur, Bainbridge July 4th Co-Chairs

City of Bainbridge was BACK this year with traditional 4th of July festivities (minus fireworks). Thus, we 
were thrilled to add on to that fun with a Formula 1 Race theme at Winslow outstation.

Day 1: Practice

Decorations went up including a fun race track laid out in tape throughout the Clubhouse. Cones, checkered 
table runners, and flags of all the racing colors completed the look. Our “drivers” enjoyed shared appetizers 
and crazy hats to get us in the mood for the races to come.

Day 2: Qualifying

Rosanna and Todd Carter got our engines started with Formula 1 French Toast. The sun peeked out for a 
quick moment which allowed the kids to get dizzy and race on a slip-n-slide. Stephanie Farrar then ended 
our qualifying race by preparing Winner Winner Chicken Dinner. This meal was so popular, she posted the 
recipe on our the QCYC Facebook page. We ended qualifying with a 20 dinghy flotilla while Paul Bennett 
serenaded us with “Taps.”

Day 3: Race Day

Race Car Casserole was the morning treat which fueled our bellies for some fun crafting as the weather 
required indoor activities. We made Formula 1 cars out of toilet paper rolls, decorated them, and raced them 
down the driveway. We certainly could have used more gravity. Willie entered (to much applause) with a 
roast pig for our Step on the Gas Taco Bar dinner. Dancing at the Street Fair topped off the night. 

Day 4: Celebration

After all the races, time to celebrate with the Grand Old Fourth Parade. Bill Packard was essential in all the 
prep to get us registered for the parade. Tim Rutledge took us over the finish line with his help throughout 
the weekend. It was the first time for all the kids riding in the float and it was a huge hit. After waving at the 
large crowd during the parade, the Bridge served burgers and dogs and other traditional 4th of July fare for 
dinner.

Post-Race Commentary

John Laube was our amazing eye-openers bartender each morning. Sean Estrada dealt with some BIG 
BOATS and excelled as our dockmaster. A huge thank you to everyone who stepped up to help with garbage, 
meal prep, serving, and clean up. We appreciate everyone who contributed to get us to the checkered flag.

Grimm family July 4th 
Bainbridge golf tournament 
champions
Annual July 4th golf tournament was fun despite the
weather. Congratulations to Melanie Stubb for Ladies 
Closet to the Pin, Matt Grimm for Closest to the Pin & 
Longest Drive. Tournament Champions were the team 
of Matt Grimm, Robbie Grimm and family!!!

Members enjoy July 4th festivities at the 
outstation

QCYC kids’ boat float at Bainbridge 
July 4th parade

Chef Willie Williamson & Paul Bennett 
prepare the pig feast at the Outstation 

Golf tournament champions

HATS OFF TO A NEW COMMODORE YEAR!!
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 7TH 6 PM - 8 PM

MAINSTATION SECOND DECK
COMPLIMENTARY GRILLED CHEESE SANDWICHES,TOMATO SOUP & DESSERT

WEAR A FUN HAT! PRIZES!!
PLEASE SIGN UP AT QUEENCITY.ORG BY 10/05

NO HOST BAR OPEN 5 PM – 10 PM

FRIDAY NIGHT SOCIAL!!
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following regular business. 

Want to get together with the gals? Well, here 
are a couple opportunities.  Tarettes’ Friday 
Lunch & Games and/or read and discuss a 
book with the Tarettes’ Book Club. Contact the 
Book Club Chair, Kathy Dow at 425-417-8086 
for dates/times.
This Quarter join the Tarettes at these 
upcoming events: 
- WIC Luncheon at Poulsbo Yacht Club,
Thursday, 10/13, RSVP to Barbara Wilson @ 
206-276-3874. 
- QCYC Fused Glass Burgee or Christmas 
Ornaments making class with Wine Tasting on 
Sat, 11/5 @ 2pm 
- Bingo & Pizza is on Fri, 11/18 @ 6pm.  
Sign up for the Fused Glass class and Bingo 
will be on the QCYC Calendar soon.   

These are just a few of the Tarettes sponsored 
events coming up this year.  You can find all of 
these events and more on the QCYC Calendar.  
Come join in the fun with the Tarettes this 
year by planning, hosting or attending one of 
these events.  It is a great way to get to know 
your fellow Tarettes and share your time and 
talents.
Do you know someone who is ill, had surgery, 
who has passed away, or just needs a cheer 
up? Please contact our Sunshine Chair, Diane 
Prestebak, at 206-909-4427. The month of 
September, Diane sent a sympathy or get well 
cards to Theresa Wilson, Dave Bedner, Tom 
Sweaney Ange Lique Kroller, Jim Damery, Joie 
Roehl and Margaret Krows.

2022-2023 Tarettes Officers

Steak Fry Fun and More Fun & Games to Come
Posted by Theresa Wilson, Tarettes President 
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4th of July: Race to Independence
Posted by Steph and Paul Arthur, Bainbridge July 4th Co-Chairs

City of Bainbridge was BACK this year with traditional 4th of July festivities (minus fireworks). Thus, we 
were thrilled to add on to that fun with a Formula 1 Race theme at Winslow outstation.

Day 1: Practice

Decorations went up including a fun race track laid out in tape throughout the Clubhouse. Cones, checkered 
table runners, and flags of all the racing colors completed the look. Our “drivers” enjoyed shared appetizers 
and crazy hats to get us in the mood for the races to come.

Day 2: Qualifying

Rosanna and Todd Carter got our engines started with Formula 1 French Toast. The sun peeked out for a 
quick moment which allowed the kids to get dizzy and race on a slip-n-slide. Stephanie Farrar then ended 
our qualifying race by preparing Winner Winner Chicken Dinner. This meal was so popular, she posted the 
recipe on our the QCYC Facebook page. We ended qualifying with a 20 dinghy flotilla while Paul Bennett 
serenaded us with “Taps.”

Day 3: Race Day

Race Car Casserole was the morning treat which fueled our bellies for some fun crafting as the weather 
required indoor activities. We made Formula 1 cars out of toilet paper rolls, decorated them, and raced them 
down the driveway. We certainly could have used more gravity. Willie entered (to much applause) with a 
roast pig for our Step on the Gas Taco Bar dinner. Dancing at the Street Fair topped off the night. 

Day 4: Celebration

After all the races, time to celebrate with the Grand Old Fourth Parade. Bill Packard was essential in all the 
prep to get us registered for the parade. Tim Rutledge took us over the finish line with his help throughout 
the weekend. It was the first time for all the kids riding in the float and it was a huge hit. After waving at the 
large crowd during the parade, the Bridge served burgers and dogs and other traditional 4th of July fare for 
dinner.

Post-Race Commentary

John Laube was our amazing eye-openers bartender each morning. Sean Estrada dealt with some BIG 
BOATS and excelled as our dockmaster. A huge thank you to everyone who stepped up to help with garbage, 
meal prep, serving, and clean up. We appreciate everyone who contributed to get us to the checkered flag.

Grimm family July 4th 
Bainbridge golf tournament 
champions
Annual July 4th golf tournament was fun despite the
weather. Congratulations to Melanie Stubb for Ladies 
Closet to the Pin, Matt Grimm for Closest to the Pin & 
Longest Drive. Tournament Champions were the team 
of Matt Grimm, Robbie Grimm and family!!!

Members enjoy July 4th festivities at the 
outstation

QCYC kids’ boat float at Bainbridge 
July 4th parade

Chef Willie Williamson & Paul Bennett 
prepare the pig feast at the Outstation 

Golf tournament champions

HATS OFF TO A NEW COMMODORE YEAR!!
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 7TH 6 PM - 8 PM

MAINSTATION SECOND DECK
COMPLIMENTARY GRILLED CHEESE SANDWICHES,TOMATO SOUP & DESSERT

WEAR A FUN HAT! PRIZES!!
PLEASE SIGN UP AT QUEENCITY.ORG BY 10/05

NO HOST BAR OPEN 5 PM – 10 PM

FRIDAY NIGHT SOCIAL!!
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City of Bainbridge was BACK this year with traditional 4th of July festivities (minus fireworks). Thus, we 
were thrilled to add on to that fun with a Formula 1 Race theme at Winslow outstation.
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table runners, and flags of all the racing colors completed the look. Our “drivers” enjoyed shared appetizers 
and crazy hats to get us in the mood for the races to come.
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quick moment which allowed the kids to get dizzy and race on a slip-n-slide. Stephanie Farrar then ended 
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recipe on our the QCYC Facebook page. We ended qualifying with a 20 dinghy flotilla while Paul Bennett 
serenaded us with “Taps.”
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Race Car Casserole was the morning treat which fueled our bellies for some fun crafting as the weather 
required indoor activities. We made Formula 1 cars out of toilet paper rolls, decorated them, and raced them 
down the driveway. We certainly could have used more gravity. Willie entered (to much applause) with a 
roast pig for our Step on the Gas Taco Bar dinner. Dancing at the Street Fair topped off the night. 
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After all the races, time to celebrate with the Grand Old Fourth Parade. Bill Packard was essential in all the 
prep to get us registered for the parade. Tim Rutledge took us over the finish line with his help throughout 
the weekend. It was the first time for all the kids riding in the float and it was a huge hit. After waving at the 
large crowd during the parade, the Bridge served burgers and dogs and other traditional 4th of July fare for 
dinner.

Post-Race Commentary

John Laube was our amazing eye-openers bartender each morning. Sean Estrada dealt with some BIG 
BOATS and excelled as our dockmaster. A huge thank you to everyone who stepped up to help with garbage, 
meal prep, serving, and clean up. We appreciate everyone who contributed to get us to the checkered flag.
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Longest Drive. Tournament Champions were the team 
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Willie’s skeleton buffet was a Halloween Party hit
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Posted by Membership Chair, Val Ohlstrom
Save the dates for the 2023 Seattle Boat show,  
February 3 -11, 2023 at the Lumen Field Event Center. This is 
our biggest opportunity of the year to get the word out about 
our great club and recruit new members. This is where Jeff and 
I learned about the club! QCYC members staff an exhibitor 
booth for 3–4-hour time periods, to talk to booth visitors about 
the club, and invite them to the QCYC Open House on March 
12. Attendees who signed up at the Boat Show will be invited 
to join us at the in mainstation to learn more about the club, 
receive a tour, and experience Willie’s heavy appetizers/lunch 
firsthand! Volunteers will be needed that day too. Watch for the 
online signups for the boat show and the Open House coming 
in December. QCYC provides volunteers a free day pass for the 
show and plenty of candy! Thanks, in advance and  
Happy Holidays!

Volunteer at the QCYC Booth at the Seattle Boat Show

Posted by Membership Chair, Val Ohlstrom
Intermediate Members benefit the strength, viability, 
and longevity of our club. Lately I have received several 
questions about Intermediate Membership in QCYC. If 
you have a son, daughter, or boating friend who is age 21 
to 39 and has an interest in boating and QCYC this may be 
a great time for her or him to join, and you, Mom & Dad, 
could pay for it! The adult child of a current Active Member 
in good standing is not required to be a boat owner to 
become an Intermediate Member; a person or couple 
whose parent(s) are not club members must meet the boat 
ownership requirement.

Further details and the specific initiation fees and annual 
dues can be found in the QCYC Bylaws at Art.  
III (Membership), Section 2, A, 2.; Section 4, B; and Section 
5, A. You can find the bylaws at the QCYC website or in 
your Annual. For additional information contact me at 
membership@queencity.org

Consider QCYC Intermediate 
Membership as a Holiday Gift

Santa at rest
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Save Oct. 29 for food & boos
Posted by Janet Atkins, Halloween Party Chair

Start spreading the news about the QCYC annual adult Halloween costume 
party at the Mainstation on Saturday, October 29. The bar opens at 7p, 
followed by Chef Willie’s Addictive BBQ buffet, dancing and prizes for the 
scariest looks! Three Sheets Blues (boos!) Band performs until midnight. 
For $30 per person you will find your scary inner self. 
Sign up on the QCYC calendar. 

Scary Todd & Rosanna Carter at past Spooktacular

Fleet Captains’ Cruise Crew2021-2022 Fleet Captains Brian Presser & Brian Elert
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Save Oct. 29 for food & boos
Posted by Janet Atkins, Halloween Party Chair

Start spreading the news about the QCYC annual adult Halloween costume 
party at the Mainstation on Saturday, October 29. The bar opens at 7p, 
followed by Chef Willie’s Addictive BBQ buffet, dancing and prizes for the 
scariest looks! Three Sheets Blues (boos!) Band performs until midnight. 
For $30 per person you will find your scary inner self. 
Sign up on the QCYC calendar. 

Scary Todd & Rosanna Carter at past Spooktacular

Fleet Captains’ Cruise Crew2021-2022 Fleet Captains Brian Presser & Brian Elert

Planning a trip to the desert? 
Join QCYC members for brunch
Thanks to Roger & Suzie Courson for organizing a  
QCYC snowbird member brunch at Casino Arizona on  
the 3rd Sunday of every month. Email Roger at  
roger@cortan or call (206) 948-0137 to reserve your place at 
the table for an awesome brunch. . 

Thanks to snowbird wranglers Roger & Susie Courson



6

Posted by Joyce Carlson, Treasuer

Pisimus enimus dolorernam estore magnimo 
luptur, natempo reseribearum archit 
quassunt ipsaestium, venet milit inullit 
omnimendunt ventur, simpost quid ex es 
derspit lab iunt volore, eum quo totaqua 
ecatas vendis dolorroribus dolore dolupta 
prestio quatendam ium cum quodi conempe 
liquis magnate si dolestiaeri voluptas quodi 
quam nonsect enisquat lant earibus enim 
exerum eum nistinimilit qui dolorest, officilit 
opta solum volorit eos reprem volor acero 
te non erum esto ipiento enihitat audignate 
a intus eum ad quae quost voluptaqui ad 
quate conseque escitatur?
Consequam, santiam quam volendisimus 
eum ipienda que volori ipsa culpa inverum 
reperum quis doluptas etur sandistrum 
ulliquatum volore la solore cullici officipidis 
minciat ent aut ut exeri reraeperis denimus 
consequae nam et et eiusam que venihil eos 
a simin ra doloreptatia nam soluptaquia 
velluptas untotat iorpor audae nos et 
harioriatem cumquide cum et quo ditat 
fuga. Et explabore voluptatur, ad minvere 
sinctiore estia debit raerrovid eiciet eaquiatio 
ditinie ndendandel maios evendio ssitatu 
sapelest aut occus aut lis eum qui conet 
quoditi alis alias reius et a veniendandes 
invelen imilliberem nosam sae. Ibus, quis 

pro quo blanduc illitempori utam, core 
nimagnimus non re mod etur maionem ium 
harum repudit incto iumquam volut optior 
sero mi, cusaeped ut eatus, sedipsam volores 
minctotaeped eum quo enime nam, nos eiunt 
volut eatem inctia venem exerum nosam 
rae qui cusa nostio. Ximi, sequatio velitaqui 
ipicium is etur? Quid undandios nis estiist, 
ut aspellut laborum exceper erupta quatiis 
ut doluptaepuda non cus alit occupta 
volorenienis esequas magnia qui volestrum 
cus conecumquam adiore omnis magnam dis 
nullate mporepe nitaten tiosam estium ium 
nonsedi dipsam faces molo bere mintiate 
vollaboria alibus ditat.
Gitatqui ut dolorio nseque vendae vendandit 
ab idi rest erio. Itatquis volupta tianti doles 
derum ducillia doluptae vit quamus vit aut 
fugiae in numenec epudam nimus experibus 
as asperrora quaspel lectiori aut ut id que 
eictatin nobit autemqu ibusae et omnis 
in nonest, ut as de ium ipsus ni venisciis 
quiscium quisto doluptae dunt volupic 
aboribusda coressi millorroriam quatur as 
saped maxim et endions equiatur ma cus.
Nonet quam, sinimost, corepel et aut 
adicitiumque sus volest opta ipsapis delliam, 
aboreru ptatat.

At fugia pedi dollenimus moluptisqui untus 
eumque aut utat quia nos este essit facerum 
rent, temoluptate pore, te ipienihilit ipic te 
vellupta sit eumque pro blatur aut aut es 
ent accabor ibusdam et odi verion ra corro 
et earum nonsequunt quisimus deles necum 
eume et ventio tes dolorpo repudam aut

Don’t snooze got new dues news

AD SPACE
4.625” x 4”

AD SPACE
4.625” x 4”

FLYER
3” x 4”

photo
4.625” x 3.5”

Daerum fugitiur? Qui tes aliatiusant labor antiis eum eos eum eatqui nusda 
volorio imusapis et es reium voloriae. Itam quame exces dessinus quibusam 

cusanditis plibus plaute nonsequos ariam quam natqui ipsam, et labores

photo
3” x 4.25”

Rear Commodore’s Report

32
7 

wo
rd

s, 
54

 li
ne

s

Explore club resources for learning, work and play
Posted by Rear Commodore Doug Genord

Rear Commodore Doug Genord
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Posted by Joyce Carlson, Treasuer
Hello everyone.  A new Club fiscal year is 
upon us, effective October 1st. With that, the 
annual billing of membership dues is included 
within the October quarterly billing. This is 
a reminder that the membership voted to 
increase the annual dues to $950 per fiscal year 
for the Active class members, one-half that 
amount for the Life and Social classes. The new 
dues amounts are not errors on your billings!

The website has been updated that describes 
the various forms of payments that can be 
used to satisfy your account by month end. 
Checks, credit cards and online banking 
mechanisms are the usual and customary 
methods.  However, the office wants to call 
to your attention another payment method 
using the Automated Clearing House or ACH 
process. This is an autopay system linked 
directly to your bank account. Using ACH, 
a charge is generated and forwarded to the 

member.  Simultaneously, a transfer action 
is initiated by the club drawing that amount 
of funds from the member’s designated bank 
account on or around the 25th of the billing 
month. This allows for almost a full month to 
question any charges or request a statement if 
one cannot be located. No action is required 
on the part of the member, and there are no 
associated fees. A one-time enrollment form 
needs to be completed, signed, and mailed 
or dropped off at the office.  Members may 
withdraw from the ACH method if it is the 
desire to do so.  Members are invited to review 
the “Payments to the Club” under the Annual 
tab on the website. This provides the payment 
explanations, the ACH authorization form 
and FAQ’s or frequently answered questions 
covering ACH use.

Statements will be emailed to all members at 
the beginning of October.  In the event you do 

not see your invoice, please check your spam/
junk email boxes. If the statement is still absent 
from your email, call the office and we will be 
happy to send you another copy. Invoices are 
sent quarterly, whether or not any amounts 
are due, as members are continuously kept 
informed of their account status. Contact the 
office with questions. 

Don’t snooze got new dues news

QCYC snowbirds brunch thanks to organizers Roger & Suzie Courson
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Boating safely is no accident – hope for the best, prepare for the worst 
Posted by Michael Day, Rear Commodore
By the time this report hits the press, summer cruising for 2022 will be wrapping up. I am looking forward to hearing about your cruising 
adventures this summer. As safety is always a priority, I am sharing a few perspectives that others have provided to me.
When a friend and co-worker who was a commercial fisherman as a young man heard I was heading north, he was pleased and a bit envious. 
However, when he learned that I was going to some more remote areas with no cell service and spotty VHF coverage without an emergency 
position indicating radio beacon (EPIRB) or personal locator beacon (PLB) his tune changed. He made statements about my intelligence and 
judgment that would have made a schoolboy blush. 
A few days later he checked in again with me to see whether I had upgraded my equipment. He is aware that I have mounted and handheld 
VHF radios with digital select calling (DSC). Again using language that must have originated with commercial fisherman he noted the 
shortcomings of VHF in some environments and shared a story of friends lost. Well, the Monarch now has a PLB in the go bag.
At this point I was feeling pretty good as I had finished my pre-season safety checks and received a badge from Cpt. Garvey (member 263). 
But last night I heard a story that served as a further reminder to be ever vigilant on safety.
Kitt and I met a couple on the dock last night while moored up north that shared a boating story. They were outbound on the wall in the 
large lock at beginning of this season. There was a modest load of experienced pleasure boats taking the drop. The first boat in was a large 
cruiser that had just completed a multi-month major upgrade – 
including electronic engine controls. Just at the end of the drop 
when the lockmaster called to make lines fast, the lead boat’s 
controls malfunctioned, going into hard reverse at full throttle. 
The massive wash set up a large wave inside the lock and the lead 
boat sent the boats into each other. While there was substantial 
property damage, miraculously only minor injuries were 
sustained as lines broke free and boaters were thrown to the deck. 
As Kitt and I considered our own approach to the locks we 
confessed that we don’t always wear our PFD nor do we always 
have a knife readily available while traversing the locks. We can 
do better. You just never know when the uneventful can turn 
chaotic.
Boating stories (particularly those of others) are interesting and 
serve as a way of helping fellow boaters be better prepared for 
life’s unplanned challenges.

Many members visited outstations and satellites  
this season
Posted by Barb Wood, Outstation Co-Chair
We are still on our summer trip. As I write this, we are at the Van Isle Marina or as Eric 
calls it “Boat Heaven”! There are so many beautiful boats at this facility! Prior to arriving 
at this marina, we stopped at the Club’s newest satellite Outstation, Telegraph Harbour 
Marina. The signup sheet showed forty or so members had visited this site this summer! 
It is hard to imagine, but summer is almost over. That means “Winter Moorage” at the 
Bainbridge Outstation starts September 15th. The entire inside of the “U” dock has been 
assigned to members that qualify for “Winter Moorage”. When visiting the Outstation, 
members should only tie to the outside of docks A or B.
On a sad note, Edie known as the Outstation dog, passed away August 10th. She was 
twelve years old. Her job was to keep the geese off the lawn, the otters off the dock and 
greet all that came to the Bainbridge Outstation. She will be missed by many that came 
to know her. Safe boating everyone. 

Rear Commodore Michael & Kitt Day in the 
Bainbridge July 4th parade

Outstation dog Edie Wood 
2010-2022

Crabbing at the outstation – 
catch of the day
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the “Payments to the Club” under the Annual 
tab on the website. This provides the payment 
explanations, the ACH authorization form 
and FAQ’s or frequently answered questions 
covering ACH use.

Statements will be emailed to all members at 
the beginning of October.  In the event you do 

not see your invoice, please check your spam/
junk email boxes. If the statement is still absent 
from your email, call the office and we will be 
happy to send you another copy. Invoices are 
sent quarterly, whether or not any amounts 
are due, as members are continuously kept 
informed of their account status. Contact the 
office with questions. 

Don’t snooze got new dues news

QCYC snowbirds brunch thanks to organizers Roger & Suzie Courson
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M7 Engineering
Providing 28 years of experience
in the marine industry

• Marine Surveys
• Electrical Support
• Electronics Upgrades
• Preventative Maintenance
• Mechanical Repairs

Miguel Suarez
(206) 717-5752
www.M7engineering.com

Boating safely is no accident – hope for the best, prepare for the worst 
Posted by Michael Day, Rear Commodore
By the time this report hits the press, summer cruising for 2022 will be wrapping up. I am looking forward to hearing about your cruising 
adventures this summer. As safety is always a priority, I am sharing a few perspectives that others have provided to me.
When a friend and co-worker who was a commercial fisherman as a young man heard I was heading north, he was pleased and a bit envious. 
However, when he learned that I was going to some more remote areas with no cell service and spotty VHF coverage without an emergency 
position indicating radio beacon (EPIRB) or personal locator beacon (PLB) his tune changed. He made statements about my intelligence and 
judgment that would have made a schoolboy blush. 
A few days later he checked in again with me to see whether I had upgraded my equipment. He is aware that I have mounted and handheld 
VHF radios with digital select calling (DSC). Again using language that must have originated with commercial fisherman he noted the 
shortcomings of VHF in some environments and shared a story of friends lost. Well, the Monarch now has a PLB in the go bag.
At this point I was feeling pretty good as I had finished my pre-season safety checks and received a badge from Cpt. Garvey (member 263). 
But last night I heard a story that served as a further reminder to be ever vigilant on safety.
Kitt and I met a couple on the dock last night while moored up north that shared a boating story. They were outbound on the wall in the 
large lock at beginning of this season. There was a modest load of experienced pleasure boats taking the drop. The first boat in was a large 
cruiser that had just completed a multi-month major upgrade – 
including electronic engine controls. Just at the end of the drop 
when the lockmaster called to make lines fast, the lead boat’s 
controls malfunctioned, going into hard reverse at full throttle. 
The massive wash set up a large wave inside the lock and the lead 
boat sent the boats into each other. While there was substantial 
property damage, miraculously only minor injuries were 
sustained as lines broke free and boaters were thrown to the deck. 
As Kitt and I considered our own approach to the locks we 
confessed that we don’t always wear our PFD nor do we always 
have a knife readily available while traversing the locks. We can 
do better. You just never know when the uneventful can turn 
chaotic.
Boating stories (particularly those of others) are interesting and 
serve as a way of helping fellow boaters be better prepared for 
life’s unplanned challenges.

Many members visited outstations and satellites  
this season
Posted by Barb Wood, Outstation Co-Chair
We are still on our summer trip. As I write this, we are at the Van Isle Marina or as Eric 
calls it “Boat Heaven”! There are so many beautiful boats at this facility! Prior to arriving 
at this marina, we stopped at the Club’s newest satellite Outstation, Telegraph Harbour 
Marina. The signup sheet showed forty or so members had visited this site this summer! 
It is hard to imagine, but summer is almost over. That means “Winter Moorage” at the 
Bainbridge Outstation starts September 15th. The entire inside of the “U” dock has been 
assigned to members that qualify for “Winter Moorage”. When visiting the Outstation, 
members should only tie to the outside of docks A or B.
On a sad note, Edie known as the Outstation dog, passed away August 10th. She was 
twelve years old. Her job was to keep the geese off the lawn, the otters off the dock and 
greet all that came to the Bainbridge Outstation. She will be missed by many that came 
to know her. Safe boating everyone. 

Rear Commodore Michael & Kitt Day in the 
Bainbridge July 4th parade

Outstation dog Edie Wood 
2010-2022

Crabbing at the outstation – 
catch of the day
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Thanks to Dave Ewton & Veronica Hueso for Chairing the 
Sailor Social Stew & Brew

More than 80 Members Attended the 
Sailor Social Stew & Brew

TK

As members of the club, we have so much 
to be thankful for. Each year, the end of 
November reminds us to reflect, appreciate 
and give thanks. 
Now into our 11th year as members, 
Gail and I have known for some time 
the benefits associated with all the club 
resources. We are so fortunate to have 
access to the clubhouse, outstations, work 
slips, workshop, docks and associated 
equipment, and facilities.
The club functions have been so much 
fun and entertaining for ourselves, our 
children and grandchildren. They have 
enabled us to extend our social network 
and provide the fortune of associating with 
many new and longstanding dear friends.
We don’t take for granted the value of 
having access to the deep knowledge of 
fellow club members, whether it be related 
to cruising, sailing, mechanical, electrical, 
social, and family. As members, you lose 

track of how easy and 
often this information is 
to now come by.
So much to be thankful 
for, and yet so much of 
this would not be realized 
without the countless 
number of hours that so 
many of our members 
donate to the club and 

to fellow members. As I have personally 
gotten more engaged with the club and 
how it functions, I find myself often 
thinking about how remarkable it is that 
we can operate such an organization 
with just one staff person, even as 
extraordinary as she is.
Now that I am part of the Bridge, I am 
able to see what goes on behind the scenes 
that keeps this club running. Oh my 
word, if you only knew. And you Past 
Commodores and First Mates certainly 
do. So, I just wanted to extend a very big 
thank you to all of you who so generously 
offer your time to the club. You are all so 
remarkable and each of us members need 
to be so thankful and appreciative of what 
you do and enable us to do.
I hope your Thanksgiving Holiday was 
special and wish you and your families 
the happiest of holidays this season.
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2022-2023 Tarettes Officers

Theresa Wilson, President , Wendy Delaunay, Vice President , Debbie 
Foote, Secretary, Wendy Redding, Treasurer, Trustees: Kathy Dow, Shirley 

Rogers, Mary Jo Svendsen, Mary Weale, Barbara Wilson, Karen Klett
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Steak Fry Fun and More Fun & Games to Come
Posted by Theresa Wilson, Tarettes President 

Halloween in Florida

Contact Kathyhdow@gmail.com to Join the Tarettes monthly 
book club ZOOM crew

After Friday Lunch Tarettes ‘Mexican Dominoes’ - Join Up!!

Bingo players packed second deck

Girls Night Out is Back! Join us on February 9

Tarettes Bingo & Pizza Night Raised $1000 for homeless students

Posted by Kathleen (Sistee) Lentgis
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Posted by Sharkey

Thanks to all the QCYC members who came 
to Sharkey’s County Fair at Winslow- Labor 
Day Weekend 2022. Special thanks to Dave 
and Lynn Hancock as well as Janet Atkins and 
Greg Bolin, who (in addition to Jan Gould) 
prevented Chuck Gould from screwing the 
whole thing up. ? Frankly, left to his own 

devices, Chuck couldn’t organize a two car 
funeral.
Thanks to the House Rockin’ Three Sheets 
Blues Band for the live music on Saturday 
night. Thanks to Desolation Sounds Dance 
Band for live music on Sunday night.  So much 
great food, fun & games, great music, cold 

beer, margaritas, and visiting with all our great 
members! Thank you to everyone who pitched 
in on appetizers as well! Well done event 
chairs!
And thanks to the very long, long list of 
volunteers who pitched in to help serve meals, 
clean up, assist with games and so much more.

Sharkey had the outstation rockin’ over Labor Day

Dan & Kim Heffernan win the cucumber race

Fire pit got a workout on Labor Day

Crew for Labor Day cucumber race Ready for the Labor Day Pet 
Parade at the outstation
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QCYC’s Own

HOUSE ROCKIN’

Three Sheets

Blues Band
Text: 206-605-6744

Annual Tarettes Steak Fry Friday social on Sept. 16th 
Posted by Teresa Wilson, Tarettes President - tmwsea@yahoo.com >
Please join the Tarettes this Fall for some fun filled events. This is a great way to ease back into the “land” of the living and a great opportunity to share your summer 
cruising adventures while enjoying your Club House. To kick off the fun, the Steak Fry will be on Fri., Sept. 16th. Happy Hour starts at 5:00 pm; dinner @ 6:00 pm and 
Country Western music and dancing to Desolation Sounds to follow, $30/person. Reservations can be made online through the Club Calendar. The attire is Western Wear. 
As usual, we will need help with set-up, food prep, serving and clean-up. Please contact Theresa Wilson to volunteer. She can be reached at 
425 923-7774.
The Tarettes are excited to start the year off with our General Membership Meeting on Saturday, October 22nd at 
the QCYC Mainstation, 3rd floor. Please join us for Chef Willie’s Saturday Breakfast at 9:30 am, followed by the 
meeting at 10:30 am. Come learn about the history of Tarettes by watching the Tarettes 75th Anniversary video 
after we conclude our business. 
Tarettes upcoming activities include Friday Lunch & Games (monthly), Book Club (monthly), QCYC Fused Glass 
Burgee or Christmas Ornaments making class with Wine Tasting on Saturday, 11/5 @ 2pm. Bingo & Pizza are 
scheduled for 11/17 @ 6:00 PM. The first WIC Luncheon is on 10/13 in Poulsbo. As always, we will meet at the 
Club and carpool.
These are just a few of the Tarettes sponsored events coming up this year. You can find all of these events and more 
on the QCYC Calendar. Come join in the fun with the Tarettes this year by planning, hosting or attending one of 
these events. It is a great way to get to know your fellow Tarettes and share your time and talents.
Do you know someone who is ill, had surgery, who has passed away, or just needs a cheer up? 
Please contact our Sunshine Chair, Diane Prestebak, at 206-909-4427. Over the summer, Diane 
sent sympathy cards to Dorthy Dubia, Marge Baker and Judy Buller and get well cards to Carolyn DeCooke and 
Susan Clark. I look forward to seeing you throughout the year!

New Online Membership Application is Up and Running!
Posted by Val Ohlstrom, QCYC Membership Chair
I want to thank Captain Bill Brunkhorst, Rear Commodore Michael Day, and the staff at Freelock, the 
QCYC IT vendor, for their outstanding work designing the new QCYC online membership application. 
We have updated and streamlined the application itself, and built in administrative functions to better 
use the information in the application to enhance the new membership experience and facilitate new 
member involvement in the club. You will no longer find a PDF file with the printable application on the 
website. Please direct a potential new member to email me at membership@queencity.org and I will set up a 
temporary account for them and assist them through the application process. 
And speaking of new members (one of my favorite subjects!), at the June 8, 2022 general membership 
meeting we welcomed Natalie Rush & Kayode Bristol, Vince & Karen Robel, Rachelle Ornan, John & Julie 
Salle, and Garret Schultz (intermediate) to the club. We hope they had the opportunity to enjoy our QCYC 
facilities boating over the summer, and we see them at club activities this fall. 
During your cruising adventures over the summer did you meet someone who would make a great QCYC 
member? Now is the time to invite them to join. If you have not already done so, take a look at the QCYC 
calendar online; our new Fleet Captains have cruising activities in September and October and we are back to 
a full slate of fun activities for new members to enjoy and participate in.
Jeff and I are looking forward to seeing many of you at our Wednesday night meetings and other activities 
this fall. Welcome back to all of us!

Tarettes Steak Fry cooks in the kitchen ready for action 
on Sept. 16 

Membership Chair Val Ohlstrom & Jeff at Salt Spring 
Marina satellite outstation 

TK
TK

Thank you to Debbie and Gordy 
Foote and the Tarettes for hosting 
another fun and successful Bingo 
& Pizza Night. Second deck was 
packed with members enjoying 
Willie’s Chicago style pizza 

followed by lively rounds of 
Bingo. Thanks to the generosity 
of QCYC Members, more 
than $1000 was raised to help 
homeless students at 
Lowell School.

TK

It’s booked! Girls Night Out will 
be at the ever- popular Jazz Alley 
on February 9, 2023. Gathering at 
the main clubhouse, we will enjoy 
a bit of the bubbly before a bevy of 
our favorite fellas will chauffeur us 

all to the front door of downtown’s 
Jazz Alley! The evening begins with 
cocktails and a luscious dinner from 
an extensive menu, followed by the 
well-known soul inspired vocalist 
and pianist, Kandance Springs. 

Tickets for the performance are $42. 
Dinner and cocktails are extra. For 
more information and to register, 
call Kathleen at 206- 947 -1516 or 
email kathleenl@comcast.net	



Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
1

3rd Floor Reserved for 
Commodore Ball 
5:15pm 

QCYC Commodore Ball 
(SOLD OUT; WAITLIST 
AVAILABLE)

2
3rd Floor Conference 
Room Reserved for 
Commodore Ball
3rd Floor Reserved for 
Commodore Ball

3
Music Committee 
Rehearsal
6:30pm

4 5 6 7
Reciprocal Dock & 
U Reserved for New 
Member Orientation 
Friday Lunch
11:00am to 1:00pm
Tarettes - Lunch & 
Games
12:00pm
Commodore’s Friday 
Night Social - Hats Off to 
a New Commodore Year
6:00pm

8
Reciprocal Dock & 
U Reserved for New 
Member Orientation 
Mainstation New 
Member Orientation 
Fleet Captain - Dinghy 
Cruise
Saturday Breakfast
8:00am to 10:30am

9
Music Committee 
Rehearsal 
4:30pm

10
QCYC Board Meeting
7:00pm

11
Docks Committee 
Meeting
6:30pm

12
Regular Member 
Meeting w/Dinner
7:30pm

13
Past Commodore Fall 
Meeting

14
Friday Lunch
11:00am to 1:00pm

15
Private Event - 
Armstrong  
Saturday Breakfast
8:00am to 10:30am
Vessel Electrical Safety 
Inspection
9:00am to 12:00pm
Docks Fun Day
9:00am

16
Music Committee 
Rehearsal 
4:30pm

17 18 19 20 21
Fleet Captain - Poulsbo 
Oktoberfest Cruise 
Flag Officer’s Race/Rally
Friday Lunch
11:00am to 1:00pm

22
Fleet Captain - Poulsbo 
Oktoberfest Cruise 
Flag Officer’s Race/Rally
Saturday Breakfast
8:00am to 10:30am
Tarettes - General 
Memebership Meeting 
10:30am 

23
Fleet Captain - Poulsbo 
Oktoberfest Cruise

24 25 26
Regular Member 
Meeting w/Dinner
7:30pm

27 28
Halloween Decorating 
Friday Lunch

29
Halloween Party: 
Nightmare before 
Christmas
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Secretary -- Eric Wood Advertising Production Kurt Hoehne, Meadow Point Publishing
Treasurer -- Joyce Carlson Photography Editor Wendy DeLaunay
Office Manager -- Elise Ochs Production Manager Anthony Mayo, Skagit Publishing

Posted by Docks Committee 
Tus, quibusda nonempore veresec atendem 
soluptur? Quis ab iur sumet optiorum 
quia que ma quas dolore volor aut perest 
as cuptis veruptatem conse eatia cullabo 
rporum ius eosam aut harum ipsanis corio 
bea de culparum labor si berum doluptatur 
sin est etur sequias cum eum hariatem 
reium doluptati debit quae. Um il mil mo 
oditatibus endae. Ut laborum am quat et, 
si dolorei ciaerchit quae pa vid eosaeste 
nestotatum am as magnihi llenietum 
fugiatur aditis de plam quunt etur? Sed 
eati blaciumet eniminctem nonsedios 
quiatius aut reribus evellenimet quiat 

dolorum corumquae plandit odionsequas 
nus dem quias dolupic temoluptas ut ute 
nonseni hitatectatus esenimincium et aut 
qui accus, erestrum nobitio volupidiscim 
utem suscietur, ullo quid et venihil esto 
omnit porest et harcimus, quis venisi oditint 
quidisquid essitiam repremolorro to te mo 
min pa inciendi cullece pelite inciet mos eum 
fugit quam ra quam hit re ipsam, tem aut 
modis iunt int occae ea nem atem consent 
re, elles ut eum remporerior sum quoditis 
et dolupta tionsequatas a comnimus solut 
faccaborest res sus aceatianis molorio. Et 
occus, sequas dolesectur am est vent harum 
harum solenda epelibus sint ent.

Asitem re omnis inimint dictur, conesci odit 
officab is ea voluptur?
Fictend aniati ommo enient fuga. Quassit 
aut prendempores sent latur sit, quibuscilit 
litiaecum acea everit volupit iusandam ut 
officti aut acerovi tatium, auditas et ut por 
sum faccupis mosamus ut ium conseriae 
voluptate pa quis aborem as dundita que 
volupta quat quat.
Odi accum suntis quate doluptam ium que 
pe illam, optur, consequatque enditatur?
Cia iligeni hitatio. Nes eosanistis mil 
magnimo luptatus inulpa sequi berum 
aborem hil illia aut duntia apitatque ex estiis
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Members Step in for Moorage Upgrades & Repairs

Private Event - R. Lee
12:00am

1 2
Private Event - Friedrich
12:00am
Friday Lunch
11:00am to 1:00pm

Tarettes - Lunch & Games
12:00pn

Private Event - 
Contreras
12:00am

Saturday Breakfast 
8:00am to 10:30am

Children’s Holiday Party
12:00am
Saturday Breakfast
8:00am to 10:30am
Docks Fun Day
9:00am
Lighted Boat Parade & 
Electric Christmas Ball
8:00pm

Friday Lunch 
11:00am to 1:00pm

Private Event - Sethmann
12:00am

Tarettes - Captains Dinner
6:00pm
Docks Committee 
Meeting
6:30pm

QCYC Board Commodore 
Holiday (INVITE ONLY) 
12:00am

Seafair Holiday Cruise 
12:00am
Music Committee 
Rehearsal
4:30pm

Event Committee Chair 
Training
5:30pm
Regular Member Meeting 
w/ Dinner
7:00pm

Friday Lunch 
11:00am to 1:00pm

Private Event - Svendsen
12:00am
Saturday Breakfast 
8:00am to 10:30am

Office Closed (Holiday)
12:00am
Friday Lunch
11:00am to 1:00pm

Office Manager Working 
from Home
12:00am
Private Event - DelLaunay
12:00am

Office Manager Working 
from Home
12:00am

NYE Decorating
12:00am

NYE Decorating
12:00am
Friday Lunch
11:00am to 1:00pm

New Year’s Eve Party
12:00am

Office Manager Working 
from Home
12:00am

Office Manager Working 
from Home
12:00am

 

Office Closed (Holiday)
12:00am

QCYC Board Meeting
7:00pm
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Posted by Docks Committee

Shout out to Rick Ashleman and Dick Dow 
for exceptional service with the Docks 
Committee. With two of the three Docks co-
chairs out of town and the third recovering 
from knee surgery, Rick stepped up to take 
care of a couple of issues.
Last spring we tested the fire hoses on the 
docks and discovered several of them had 
deteriorated below any reasonable standard. 
Rick, (retired Shoreline FD officer) ordered 

the replacement hoses we needed. 
Last week he tested the newly arrived hoses, 
and with assistance from Dick Dow put them 
into their respective storage places.
Among other damages, our “shuttle boat” 
program last Opening Day cracked open one 
of the sections of the floating dinghy dock. 
Part of the crack was below the waterline and 
the material is very difficult to 
patch. The club ordered a new section. Rick 

met the company that delivered and installed 
the new section and cleaned up the mess they 
left when they finished the job.
So thanks, Rick and Dick. In a volunteer-
oriented club like QCYC, it’s appropriate 
to acknowledge people who take it upon 
themselves to do more than the minimum. 
Sometimes far more. Members step in for 
mainstation moorage upgrades and repairs

December 2022

QCYC Member Memorials - A Time Honored Tradition
Posted by Sistee Lengtis, Memorial Committee Chairperson

Over the years, QCYC has offered countless 
8-Bell Memorial Services to the families of 
our deceased club members. Many working 
parts come together to ensure a smooth and 
comfortable gathering for all attending. 
Our club’s chaplain, Ken Klett, meets with 
the family in determining their wishes for the 
occasion. The family may bring in or cater 
food from Willie. Refreshments, and any bar 
offerings are determined in advance. Our 
housekeeping staff then sets up tables and 
chairs to accommodate expected guests. 

A notice of the memorial date and time is 
issued to all club members.
On the morning of the Memorial, the Tarettes, 
or any ladies of QCYC, arrive to spread linens 
on tables, prepare coffees, arrange plates, 
glasses, and cutlery for Willie’s buffet service, 
and help serve and replenish foods as needed. 
Toward the end of the gathering, we bus tables. 
We deliver the plates, glasses, and cutlery to 
the kitchen staff to wash. Finally, we remove 
the table linens for a service pickup.
It is always satisfying to help facilitate a gentle 

comfort on these sensitive occasions. Many 
smiles and “thank you”s come our way, 
especially from family members. Overall, it is 
a very heartfelt experience. We are proud that 
our 8-bell memorials are a time honored  
QCYC tradition!
Ladies, would you like to be on a call list to 
volunteer for one or more of our Memorial 
Services? I invite you to contact me anytime: 
kathleenl@comcast.net, 206-947-1516 or 
206-285-7272. Please do! Thank you for your 
consideration,


